

March 13, 1940.

Mr. Forrect C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

As much as we would like to accomodate you in regard to the installation of the backboard you mention, it does not seem possible to tie up our gymnasium for any considerable period that would serve your purpose.

We have three aerial dart courts in our gym which are pretty busy every day. On Friday we have a women's gym class in the morning, a noon class for men and a mixed class in the evening. Saturday mornings are given over to the juniors and Saturday afternoons the dart courts are busy until rather late.

In view of this it would hardly be worth the expense of installing the board for the little time the gym would be available.

Sincerely yours,

C. H. Walker,

Executive Director.

CHW/cd

Copy senh to Roy Cheingettel